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Summary of the meeting of August 10, 2006


Following introductory remarks by the new Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CAJP), Ambassador Osmar Chohfi, Permanent Representative of Brazil to the Organization of American States (OAS), the Committee began consideration of the order of business, which comprised the following topics:

1. Election of the vice chairs of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CAJP)

At the proposal of the delegation of Costa Rica, seconded by that of Ecuador, the Committee elected by acclamation Dr. Lorena Aparicio Robles, Alternate Representative of the Permanent Mission of Panama to the OAS, First Vice Chair.
Likewise by acclamation, at the proposal of the delegation of Saint Kitts and Nevis, seconded by the delegation of Chile, the Committee elected Ambassador Antonio Rodrigue, Alternate Representative of the permanent mission of Haiti to the Organization, as its Second Vice Chair.

2. Presentation of the Draft Work Plan of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CAJP) (CP/CAJP-2410/06 and CP/CAJP-2410/06 corr. 1) 
/
Following a detailed explanation of the Draft Work Plan by the Chair and by the Secretariat, the delegations commented on it, particularly in reference to the special meetings and the calendar included in the document.

The Chair said he was aware that it is a flexible plan, subject to modifications depending on developments in the Committee’s work. He also underscored the importance–for both the dynamics of the CAJP and for the Organization’s own image–of highlighting the special meetings.  To achieve that, he said there would have to be panelists and an audience to enrich the discussions and insure a real impact on the inter-American agenda.


Without further ado, the Draft Work Plan was approved with the suggested amendments, which will be incorporated in a revised version of the respective document.

3. Other business
The Director of the Department of International Legal Affairs, Dr. Jean Michel Arrighi, advised the Committee that the Inter-American Juridical Committee would hold its 69th regular session at its headquarters in Rio de Janeiro, Brazil, from August 7 to 25, 2006. He also said that the celebrations marking the Inter-American Juridical Committee’s centennial would take place during that period, on August 14, 15, and 16. He said that they would be attended by a number of authorities of the Government of Brazil, OAS member states, and the General Secretariat, and he invited delegations to play an active part in those events.
Dr. Arrighi also mentioned that the XXXIII Course on International Law would take place between July 31 and August 25, 2006 and address the topic of “International Law in the Americas: 100 years of the Inter-American Juridical Committee.”
Finally, before closing the meeting, the Chair pointed out that, as envisaged in the Work Plan, delegations were expected to deliver written proposals regarding preparation for the CAJP’s special and working meetings.
There being no further business to consider, the meeting was adjourned at 12:00 p.m.
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